APPALACHIAN JUVENILE COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 16248 BRISTOL, VIRGINIA 24209

Phone 276-466-7800 • Fax 276-466-7820 WEB - hjdc.org

July 29th, 2022

A called meeting of the Appalachian Juvenile Commission was held on Friday, July 29th, 2022 at the Highlands Detention Center/Zoom

Commission Members:

Kate McClanahan – Buchanan County
James Lane – City of Norton, Vice Chair
Wayne McClelland – Scott County
Shawn Utt – Smyth County
April Collins – Dickenson County
Sonny Brooks – Lee County

Arlene Matney – Tazewell County Kevin Wingard – City of Bristol Jason Berry – Washington County Vickie Porter – Russell County Dawn Gilbert – Wise County

Wayne McClelland, called the meeting to order at 11:00 A.M.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes form the June 24th 2022 meeting were approved.

Monitoring Visit

Shelia Hinton, Certification Analyst from the Department of Juvenile Justice completed a monitoring visit at the Highlands Detention Center on July 20, 2022. The result was 100% compliance.

Block Grant Funds from DJJ

The Department of Juvenile Justice corrected the original Block Grant distribution sheet we had received. The new sheet cut \$30,082 from the original sheet we had received. Our new Block Grant allocation will be \$881,521.04.

Committee Report

The workgroup appointed by Mr. McClelland on June 24 consisting of himself, Mr. Utt, Mrs. Collins and Mr. Brooks made the following recommendations to the members:

A stipend of \$25.00 per shift for all employees working on the 3-11 shift. A stipend of \$25.00 per shift for all employees working on any weekend shift.

The recommendations were approved by all.

Adjourn

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

Wayne McClelland Tim Dotson